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Engineering Memorandum 

June 12, 2025 
 

RE:  June 17th, 2025 Commission Meeting 

 
VILLARD RRFB PE REIMBURSEMENT AGREEMENT WITH NORTH DAKOTA DEPARTMENT OF 
TRANSPORTATION 
 
For your consideration is a reimbursement agreement with the North Dakota Department of 
Transportation (NDDOT) to fund a portion of the preliminary engineering for the rapid rectangular 
flashing beacon (RRFB) located at the intersection of 1st St W and Villard at a cost-share of 90-percent 
Federal Highway Administration, 5% NDDOT, and 5% City of Dickinson.  The estimated cost for this 
scope of work is $75,000 as specified in NDDOT agreement. The project funding is based on a request 
through the Highway Safety Improvement Program through the Federal Highway Administration.  The 
project funding request was based on public feedback during the Highway 22 traffic signal replacement 
project.  The feedback was related to the existing amber lights being difficult to see, especially near dusk 
or dawn. 
 
The city engineering staff recommends approval. 
 


